Girdwood Land Use Committee

Approved Meeting Minutes of February 9, 2015 

Agenda Item LUC 1502-01: 
Call to order 7:03PM by Brian Burnett
Agenda Approval for February Meeting
6-0
Minutes Approval for October Meeting
7-0
LUC Officer reports


None
LUC comments



Review of meeting frequency is on agenda
Agenda Item LUC 1502-02:  Public Comment
Lewis Leonard requests that agenda item be added to March 9, 2015 LUC agenda:  Discussion of LUC as community council/GBOS as community council ex-officio.
Agenda Item LUC 1502-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)

Trails met on Feb 3.

Gary Galbraith presented regarding trapping setbacks being proposed by Cooper Landing Community Council
Cooper Landing has a survey on line and a proposal for review. 

Special Trails meeting on Feb 27 will review the proposal and trails will consider sending letter of support to Fish and Game.  Trails may bring forward similar proposal to provide setbacks in Girdwood as well.

Trails Committee Officer Elections:  Carolyn Brodin, Chair; Brian Burnett, Vice-Chair, Kate Sandberg, Secretary.  Trails will consider adding Treasurer position at March meeting.

Working on Interagency Land Management agreements so Trails can work on land not in MOA purview.

Discussing DOT/Airport regarding access to trails via airport land.

Working on Girdwood Trails Plan

Working with Dog Sled tour operators on permits

Discussing trail maintenance plan for summer 2015.  $23,000 likely to be spent on brushing and trail work with Student Conservation Association.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard)

This project has no funding in sight and no staff assigned from MOA.  LUC decides to keep it on the agenda so that it doesn’t become forgotten, however no progress is likely in foreseeable future.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Anchorage assembly approved ordinance to be on April 7 ballot. 

Measure only to be voted on in Girdwood, adding cemetery powers to GBOS so that Girdwood can tax itself for the operation and maintenance of a cemetery.

GBOS previously approved expense of $15,000 for study to evaluate land selected by cemetery committee.

Study will also provide preliminary design plans for columbarium, parking, trails and estimated cost to develop these items.

Tommy estimates that annual cost to Girdwood to run the cemetery is approx $20,000/yr.

Health and Human Services will manage facility and will be reimbursed through Intergovernmental Charges (IGC’s).

Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1502-04:  Election of LUC Officers
Although not present, Bob Dugan has expressed interest in continuing as Chair of LUC, Brian Burnett agrees to stay as vice chair and Di Powers as secretary.  No other participants expressed interest in running for any of the seats.

Motion:

Land Use Committee moves to have Bob Dugan, Brian Burnett and Diane Powers continue in their roles as Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary of the Land Use Committee for another year.

Motion passes:

7 in favor

0 opposed

2 abstain
Agenda Item LUC 1502-05: Renewal of Little Bears, Inc 1 year lease with five 1-year extensions by MOA Heritage Land Bank (HLB). HLB is seeking a recommendation of support to GBOS to continue leasing the building located in Girdwood Parks and Rec dedicated park land. 
Lewis Leonard states that he would like to see representation from Little Bears at the meeting to consider this lease in the future.
Di Powers asks about status of new location for Little Bears; Kyle responds that this discussion is on-going.

Motion:

Land Use Committee moves to provide recommendation of support of renewal of Little Bears Inc 1 year lease with 5 1-year extensions by the MOA Heritage Land Bank (HLB) to GBOS.

Motion passes:

7 in favor

0 opposed

1 abstain

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1502-06:  Girdwood Tennis Court rehabilitation project preliminary design.  
Jacques Boutet of The Boutet Company presented design concept; Elizabeth Merrill is project designer.

2012 GBOS requested cost estimate from TBC
2014 GBOS approved soils test to explore underground issues at tennis court site

2014 GBOS approved expense of Tennis Court rehabilitation.

Tennis Committee working on grants/fundraising to offset cost.

Now working on design with goal of 2015 construction

Existing courts are a little narrow, by making wider they meet with USTA regulations.

Plan would raise courts by approx 1’, providing better drainage

Water table appears to be lower than expected, although raising grade still is optimal as water table may be higher during wet seasons.

Surveying reveals that courts are encroaching on Fire Department land by 10’, with additional space desired to 

Improve tennis court design, encroachment would be 32.5’.  Must reach agreement with Fire Department before this design can be selected. Other options are to:

Stay with current location exactly, work on drainage by digging lower

Turn courts so that they are perpendicular to current orientation

Concerns about digging too close to KEUL building and compromising drainage.

Excavation to remove known poor soils and to find other poor soils in the process.  

Plan is to excavate pavement (3-8”)

Excavate 6” below that throughout court

Excavate 3-4’ in areas of known poor soil

Entire court to be proof rolled and pressure tested

1 year warranty is standard MOA term

Surfacing has it’s own warranty.

Lewis Leonard recommends excavating tilling top 2-3’ of entire court in order to be certain that there are no other pockets of poor quality soil.   Boutet says this is possible, but costly.  

Diane Powers suggests fabric sheeting to keep moisture/material from moving around.  Boutet says there are 2 types of that material, one of which is slated to be used on this project.

Brian Burnett inquires about cost of project and status of grants:  

$240,000 in construction; $80 in soft costs (engineering, planning, permitting), total cost is $300-$325,000.
Land and Water Conservation Fund declined to grant for courts.
Other grants are with Anchorage Park Foundation and US Tennis Association, perhaps at $25,000 each, although typical funding is more like $8-10,000 per project.

Chief Chadwick says that Fire Department rebuild status is not confirmed. Cannot approve agreement to release space to tennis courts until they know what is going on with fire department construction. 
Agenda Item LUC 1502-07:  LUC meeting frequency.  Suggestion from Lewis Leonard at January GBOS meeting that LUC should still meet at least every other month in case public has LUC concerns to bring forward.  

Meeting prior to this one was LUC, GBOS and Darryl Hess, MOA Ombudsman, regarding Community Council and whether that organization is GBOS or LUC.  It is likely that review of Operating principles is coming up in near future, at which time a required frequency in holding meetings can be established.
Agenda Item LUC 1502-08:  Review of LUC Operating Principles.  Changes in meeting attendance requirements and other items may indicate need to review Operating Principles. 
This conversation was tabled, pending continuing discussion with LUC/GBOS and community regarding what entity should be the Girdwood Community Council.  Once this is decided, LUC Operating Principles will need to be reviewed and changed to match role.

Meeting adjourned 8:36PM
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